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Damascus Branch Library Breaks Ground

DAMASCUS, Va. – The eagerly awaited new Damascus branch library got under way Thursday,
Sept. 22, during a ground breaking celebration.

“It’s taken us a while to get here,” Charlotte Parsons, library system director, said. “But we’re
only going to look forward from here on out.”

The new library will be located on Water Street, near the conjunction of the Virginia Creeper
Trail and the Appalachian Trail. The library plays host to thousands of hikers and bikers every
year, which is why it will also serve as the official visitor’s center for Damascus.

“The library is the social center of our town,” Jack McCrady, mayor of Damascus, said. “This
new library will serve our residents and our visitors.”

The new branch library will not only be a community center for the town, but it will be one of
only two libraries in the country that serve as official visitor’s centers.  Its 6,500-square-feet will
incorporate high-speed and wireless Internet access, an expanded computer lab, a welcoming
front porch, storage for hikers’ gear and bike racks. Its one-story design reflects the old train
depot and features lots of natural light, hardwood floors and warm, welcoming colors throughout.

“My first official ID card when I was a child was my public library card,” Joe Straten, member of
the Washington County Board of Supervisors, said. “I never thought I would be a part of building
a new library, and I’m very excited and proud to be here for this ground breaking.”

The new library construction is funded by Washington County, the town of Damascus, the
Virginia Tobacco Commission and an enhancement grant from the Virginia Department of
Transportation.

“Whenever you get government involved in a project it can take a long time,” Dulcie Mumpower,
chair of the Washington County Board of Supervisors, said. “But when you come out with the
best, it’s worth it and that’s what we starting here today. We’ve been 100 percent behind this
project from the beginning, and I’m so glad that we’re finally getting started.”



Representatives from the Virginia Department of Transportation were on hand to join in the
festivities. Also present were the project’s architect, Jeff Johnson from McCarty, Holsaple,
McCarty, Knoxville, Tenn. The library is being built by Burwill Construction of Bristol Tenn.

The library has a partnership with the Virginia Department of Tourism which will provide
training and materials for the visitor’s center. Other partners include ‘Round the Mountain, The
Crooked Road, Mount Rogers Regional Adult Education, the U.S. Forest Service and the
American Chestnut Foundation.

 “I’m always telling people that libraries change lives. But I think I’m going to have to expand
that. My new motto is that libraries change lives, and libraries change communities. This new
library is a flexible space so that it can change to meet the needs of the community. When we
return here in a year for the grand opening, I know you’ll agree with me,” Parsons said.

For more information about the library, visit www.wcpl.net or call 276-676-6222. The
Washington County Public Library is located at 205 Oak Hill St., Abingdon, Va. Its four
branches are located in Damascus, Glade Spring, Hayters Gap and Mendota.








